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Head for the hills!  When hurricane winds blow along the gulf and eastern shores of the United States, horse owners must decide whether to “shelter in place” or load horses, gear, and pretty much everything but the kitchen sink, and head inland, away from the greatest storm danger. 

If you plan to evacuate with your horse, there are a number of web sites and contacts to help you.  If at all possible, making these contacts well in advance of the emergency will make the trip much easier. Leave early in a voluntary evacuation period.  If you wait too late, you may be stuck in traffic or not allowed on the road once winds reach a certain velocity.  If you must make a last-minute search for shelter/stabling, consider some of the following as you make calls and prepare to move out:  

· Have proof of ownership and individual identification of your horse.

· Be sure to describe your horse (stallion, mare, young unbroken, mare with foal) in terms that make special needs clear.

· Discuss fencing and stabling type—what is your horse used to living in and will he be safe in different/unusual type facility.

· If pasture/paddock with other horses, realize additional risk of injury in turning horses in with new “buddies”.

· Ask about health status:  Know what vaccines/worming your horse has received in relation to the general status of horses being accepted at the stable.  There is always some risk in commingling horses/livestock. Having your horse current on vaccination, especially Tetanus, EEE, WNV, Rabies and Flu/Rhino may protect in case of exposure to these diseases.

· Carry or locate source for feed and hay of type your horse is accustomed to.

A frequent question that arises in evacuation is:  “Do I have to have Health Certificates and Coggins tests with me when I evacuate?”  The State Veterinarians in the southeastern states have managed in some cases to waive certain health record requirements in emergency.  In some states, the State Veterinarian may not have the authority to alter requirements without legislative approval.  It is highly recommended that you carry with you, in addition to your best proof of ownership (registration papers, photos, bill of sale, etc.) proper health papers, at a minimum, your Coggins Test record.  If you are unable to obtain these, you may be restricted from crossing state lines or staying in certain facilities.  In general, all efforts are made to find some accommodation for emergency movement.  During the (endless) 2004 hurricane season, several southern states and Florida agreed to allow emergency movement of horses out of Florida, with certain checks at the border, and agreement to return home within a certain number of days after the evacuation was lifted.

Please make the best use of the information provided, and remember to deal with state officials and stable owners with courtesy.  They are doing a lot to make your evacuation safe and your horse’s sheltering appropriate.  In most cases, the State Veterinarian’s Office (State Animal Health Office) can assist or direct you to the appropriate contact.  Many State Horse Council’s are also good resources for information during time of emergency.
The AAEP Website offers a number of these resources for both veterinarians and horse owners in its Emergency and Disaster Preparedness Guideline section located HERE.  (http://www.aaep.org/emergency_prep.htm) 
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